
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING SUB 
COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY, 15TH JANUARY, 2018, 7.00  - 
9.10 pm 
 

 

PRESENT: 

 

Councillors: Natan Doron (Chair), Joanna Christophides, Barbara Blake, 
John Bevan, Jennifer Mann, James Patterson and Ann Waters 
 
149. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 
Noted. 
 

150. APOLOGIES  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Basu, Beacham and Mallett.   
 
Councillor Christophides was in attendance as a substitute for Councillor Basu. 
 

151. URGENT BUSINESS  
 
None. 
 

152. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
None. 
 

153. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED 
 

 That the minutes of the Planning Committee held on 13 November 2017 be 
approved.  

 
154. HGY/2017/2182 - LAND AT THE REAR OF 132 STATION ROAD, WOOD GREEN, 

N22 7SX  
 
The Committee considered an application for the demolition of existing structures and 
redevelopment of the site to provide 3 no. family sized dwellings (over two levels) and 
associated refuse shelters, cycle parking and additional landscaping (2nd AMENDED 
PROPOSAL, Revision E: relocation of Houses 2 and 3, obscure glazing to rear of 
House 3, levelling off site ground level, relocation of House 2 lightwell to avoid Root 
Protection Zone of Tree 004). 
 
The Planning Officer gave a short presentation highlighting the key aspects of the 
report. 
 



 

 

Kenny Jones addressed the Committee in objection to the application.  He owned the 
recording studio next to the land, and the access road leading up to it.  He submitted 
to the Committee that the application was in contravention of the planning policies 
DM1 and DM2.  He stated that there would be a detrimental effect to his business, as 
any structural or building works would impact on clients’ ability to carry out any 
recordings in the studio.  He requested that the Committee took into account the 
comments of the Fire Authority, who had indicated that they were not satisfied with the 
access to the properties. 
 
Simon Fedida addressed the Committee in objection to the application.  He requested 
that the Committee refuse the application, due to the damage that it would cause to 
Mr Jones’ business, the poor design of the site (the creation of a gated community 
with poor access), the potential loss of light to gardens from boundary planting, and 
the damage to a conservation area. 
    
Councillor Mitchell addressed the Committee in objection to the application.  He 
suggested that building within the Wood Green Conservation Area was in 
contravention of planning policy DM9.  There had been previous refusals of 
applications at the site on the basis of loss of open space and the impact on visual 
amenity.  The proposal was for modern style housing which was not in keeping with 
the traditional housing in the surrounding roads. 
 
Councillor Wright addressed the Committee in objection to the application.  The site 
was in the Wood Green Conservation Area, and previous appeals to refusals had 
been upheld on this basis, which should provide the Committee with a strong 
argument for refusing the application.  There were a number of approved applications 
which would provide thousands of homes, and it was unnecessary to allow an 
application which was in contravention to the planning policy for only three homes. 
 
The Committee noted the following in response to their comments and questions:  
- The previous application was for a different site area, which would have been 

more prominent and overdeveloped.  The site for this application was not visible 
from the public realm, and there had been a lot of thought put into the 
architecture to ensure it fits in with the local area. 

- Ownerships issues were not a material planning consideration, however, the 
applicant would not be permitted to use the access road to the site without the 
permission of the landowner. 

- There would be no parking on the site, and residents would be able to apply for 
on-street parking permits. 

- Access for emergency vehicles was not a material planning consideration.  It 
would be controlled by Building Regulations. 

- It could be conditioned that the gate be removed from the access road to the site 
to avoid a gated development, however, this would require permission from the 
landowner. 

 
Matt Humphreys, Applicant Representative, addressed the Committee.  He advised 
that the applicant had attended two pre-application meetings, and had worked with 
officers to reduce the height and scale of the proposal.  He considered that the 
development would retain the character and appearance of the conservation area.  All 



 

 

properties would be at least dual aspect, whilst remaining sensitive to the local 
context.   
 
The Chair moved that the application be granted, and following a vote, with 3 
Members voting in favour, 4 Members voting against and no abstentions, the motion 
was NOT AGREED. 
 
The Chair moved that the application be refused, and following a vote, with 4 
Members voting in favour, and 3 abstentions, the motion was AGREED, and the 
application was REFUSED, for the following reasons: 
 
1. The proposed development, by reason of the quantum of development and 

domestication of the land, would be harmful to the character and appearance of 
the area and represent an overdevelopment of the site. This would be contrary to 
polices 7.4, 7.6 and 7.8 of the London Plan 2016, SP11 of the adopted Haringey 
Local Plan 2013 and DM1, DM7 and DM9 of the adopted Haringey Development 
Management DPD 2017, and the provisions of the NPPF.  
 

2. The general access arrangements proposed to service the development would 
not result in a high quality residential environment and would be contrary to 
policies DM2 and DM7 of the adopted Haringey Development Management DPD 
2017, and the provisions of the NPPF.  

 
155. BHS - 22-42 HIGH ROAD, WOOD GREEN, N22 6BX  

 
The Planning Officer and representatives for the applicant gave a short presentation 
on early plans for the scheme.   
 
The Committee noted the following response to their comments and questions: 
- The developers had been mindful of not creating small pockets of spaces where 

it may encourage anti-social behaviour.  It was hoped that the openness of the 
courtyard, the lighting, and the A3 unit would prevent this. 

- Part of the balconies would be dedicated as winter gardens to allow for better 
use.  For the properties without balconies, there would be adequate shared 
amenity space. 

- There was already an operator interested in developing the hotel, which 
demonstrated the level of demand in the area. 

 
The Chair thanked all for attending. 
 

156. 26-28 BROWNLOW ROAD, BOUNDS GREEN, N11 2DE  
 
The Planning Officer and representatives for the applicant gave a short presentation 
on early plans for the scheme.   
 
The Committee noted the following response to their comments and questions: 
- Parking would not be provided for the 27 flats, however there would be three 

disabled spaces in line with the guidance, and one space per house.  There was 
existing permission in place for two houses each with a parking space, so the 
amended proposal would include one additional space for the third house. 



 

 

- The balconies would be covered with obscured glass. 
 
The Chair thanked all for attending. 
 

157. UPDATE ON MAJOR PROPOSALS  
 
RESOLVED that the report be noted. 
 

158. APPLICATIONS DETERMINED UNDER DELEGATED POWERS  
 
RESOLVED that the report be noted. 
 

159. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  
 
None. 
 

160. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
29 January 2018 
 

 
CHAIR: Councillor Natan Doron 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 


	Minutes

